

Our ref RP/RDC/GG/290961

richard.cantlay

Your ref

RHSC & DCN Reprovision Office 56 Canaan Lane Edinburgh EH10 4SG

Attention: Mr Brian Currie

04 March 2014

Dear Brian

Re-Provision of RHSC and DCN at Little France Evaluation

As Technical Advisors for the Re-provision of RHSC and DCN at Little France NPD Project, we can confirm:

- We assisted the Board in the technical evaluation of the Final Tenders;
- We participated in the detailed quality evaluation meetings to agree consensus scores relating to Design & Construction and Facilities Management proposals;
- We assisted the Board with the drafting and issue of clarifications to the Bidders in order to seek greater clarity around any areas we believed to be unclear within the Final Tenders; and
- We assisted the development of the technical aspects of the Preferred Bidder letter.

We believe from a technical perspective, the technical evaluation has been carried out consistent with the evaluation methodology. From our involvement in this process, we consider the scores awarded for the technical evaluation criteria (design & construction and facilities management proposals) to be appropriate.

Therefore, from a technical perspective, it appears appropriate for the Board to conclude the evaluation process and appoint the Bidder identified as having the most economically advantageous Tender (which was identified by combining the quality evaluation criteria (which we were involved in as described above) with the price evaluation (by the Board's financial advisers) in accordance with the methodology) as the Preferred Bidder.

Yours sincerely for Mott MacDonald Limited



Richard Cantlay